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Monday 24 August 2020 Term 3 Week 6 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

        
Tuesday 25 August Kindy School Tour - 5.30pm 

Thursday 27 August Kindy School Tour - 5.30pm 

Monday 31 August Kindy School Tour - 5.30pm 

Tuesday 1 Sept           School Photo Day 

Wednesday 2 Sept Kindy School Tour - 5.30pm 

  
PRINCIPAL NEWS 
 

Updating contact details 

Schools are very busy places and each day, for a myriad 
of reasons, we need to contact parents. We are currently 
updating our contact details and request that should you 
have had any changes, please notify the office. Here are 
the things to check. Do we have: 

 Current phone numbers 

 Emergency person, if we cannot contact parents 

 Current email address 

 Current home address 
 

Thank you for assisting us to update our records. 
 

Morning arrivals and afternoon pick ups 

As you are aware our teachers are on duty from 8:30 
each morning. Other than students who have  
prearranged, scheduled events (eg: band or music  
lessons) or arriving on the first bus, students should not 
be at school prior to this. Early arrivals must attend 
their event or sit under the COLA, to wait for the duty 
teacher to start. 

I have noticed drop offs getting earlier and earlier, with 
some students here at 8am or earlier. In exceptional  
circumstances, we can accommodate this if required, but 
this should be prearranged. 

With the hall build progressing well, I remind everyone, 
that the trades begin work each day at 7am. Deliveries 
take place where possible before school, with more  
vehicle movements in the early hours. While there are 
some staff members on site, students here early are not 
directly supervised. Please assist us to keep all children 
safe by arriving at 8:30 or later. Thank you. 

Our afternoon pick ups are improving. Thank you all, for 
getting those signs in your windows and moving the queue 
forward as soon as you can. 

Paint Room 

  
PBL News: Message from Team Leader  
– Anita Ferguson 

The Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) Team are  
happy to be progressing on the KPS PBL journey. We have 
implemented the whole school Universal School  
Expectations: Be Safe, Be Responsible, Be Respectful, Be 
Resilient. We have implemented weekly PBL lessons on a 
specific expectation. We have introduced the Kingsley 
awards (fast and frequents) and the weekly barrel draw 
to reward students showing the school expectations.   

 

 

 

 

As we continue our journey, we would like to invite a 
member of our school community to join our team. You 
would become the Community Member of the PBL team. 
In this role, we would ask that you attend a PBL meeting 
once a term. We meet at 8:15 on a Friday morning. With 
current restrictions, you could join the meeting via zoom, 
if you prefer. This would be negotiated with the  
interested candidate. The community member would also 
report back to the P&C.   

If joining our team appeals to you, please call the office 
before Thursday 3rd September, to express your  
interest. A team member will be in touch with you soon. 

Thank you for your interest. We are looking forward to 
having you on our team. 

Thank you 
 
Diana Foley 
PRINCIPAL 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool 

 

  https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/ 

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY 

Tuesday 1st September 

Sibling photo’s from 8am - envelopes available from 
the School Office.  Payments should be paid ONLINE 

direct to photographer only. No cash or change will be 
available from the office/canteen on the day. 

www.qldschoolphotography.com.au 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool
https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/
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Canteen Orders 

All parents wishing to place a canteen order for 
their child will need to do so at the window along 
the side of the office.  This is to limit the number 
of parents in the office foyer. Please remember 
to obey social distancing in this area.  

Parents On Site 

Following an update on COVID restrictions       
released by the DoE only students and parents 
with pre-arranged  meetings are allowed to enter 
the foyer.  All parent payments, early pick-ups/
late arrivals and all other general enquiries are to 
be handled at the first window along the side of 
the office with Canteen payments remaining at 
the second window.  Please do not enter the school 
if you are sick or have any flu-like symptoms. 

Sickness 

If your child is unwell or has flu-like symptoms 
they should be tested through their local medical 
practitioner or one of the COVID-19 clinics.  (See 
attached letter)  Please advise the school should 
any immediate family members be tested and  
students are to remain home until the results are 
known. 

 

 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.15pm 

STUDENT ATTENDANCE 
 
Reminder, if students are absent from school, 
the parent/carer will receive an       
automated SMS requesting you contact the 
school via School Stream, Seesaw or phone  
to provide an explanation for the  
absence. 

UNIFORM SHOP 
The KPS Uniform Shop has a variety of stock available for  
purchase and will be available until stock is sold out.   
 
Spray Jackets  -  Sizes 4, 12 & 14 Only (Limited Stock) 

Shorts  - Sizes 2, 4, & 14+ available. (Limited Stock) 

Shirts - Size 2, 4 & 14 Limited stock in size 12 

Skirts  - Size 4 - 14. 

Senior Bomber Jackets - Size 12 OUT OF STOCK,  
                All other sizes available. 

V-Neck Jumper– Sizes 4, 6 & 14 Only 

Track Pants - Size 4, 8 & 12+ available. 

SPECIAL PRICES! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Second-hand uniforms are also available from the school office. 

If we do not have the item you are after, it can be  
ordered from Mr Charles through their website 
www.mrcharles.com.au, phone 1800 810 182 or  
email admin@mrcharles.com.au. 

Thank you. 

 
 
 
 

PBL Winners Term 3 - Week 6 
 

Sophie D. (1S) Kai B.  (3/4B) 

Caleb K. (1M) Jett L. (3SC) 

Jordi D. (4N) Yulaan T. (4M) 

Zac Y. (4L) Quahzel T. (3SC) 
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CANTEEN CORNER 

 
A temporary canteen is operating in the 
former Learning Centre while the  
new canteen is under construction.   

The canteen will be operating TUESDAY to FRIDAY with a revised 
menu. There are no burgers, pizza, lasagne or muffins.  Menu’s are 
available on School Stream and the school website.  Due to the 
current situation, parents are not permitted to access the  
canteen.  Parents can make payments at the office (2nd window), 
or online and provide your receipt number on your child's order.  
Children can deliver their pre-paid and cash orders to the canteen. 

The Canteen will be limited to Orders Only. 
There will be no sales over the counter. 

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

   KIMP NEWS  
 
 

This week has seen our wonderful KIMP musicians  
displaying some of the traits that learning an instrument 
really helps us to develop...adaptability, flexibility,  
problem solving … and a positive outlook! Monday morning 
saw our enthusiastic Yr 3/4 band students moving to the 
library for band so we could safely stay out of the way 
of the cement trucks that were on site near the hall. 
Not only did we have a change of scene to contend with 
but it was also our first rehearsal with our changes to 
band because of the latest Covid directives, ie. no  
woodwinds in groups and not mixing students across 
stages. We had fun learning some body percussion  
patterns which allowed us to focus on our rhythmic skills 
and then we practiced a new version of "We Will Rock 
You" featuring our woodwind students on extra  
percussion instruments! As usual our young musicians  
inspired me with their resilience and positive approach 
amidst all these changes and hopefully enjoyed  
themselves at the same time. 

Beach and Creek Week - Coming soon to a beach towel 
near you - KIMP BEACH TOWEL BUSKERS! While we 
have had to temporarily postpone our planned Beach 
Towel Concerts for the end of term we are now working 
towards busking in the school grounds during Beach and 
Creek Week. This gives all our KIMP students the  
opportunity to be working on a solo that they will  
perform for classes walking by. 

There are new timetables for the remainder of term. 
Please email me if you didn't receive one yet - I emailed 
them home on the weekend. 

As always, thank you for all the encouragement and  
support during a particularly tricky week last week! 

 
 
Nicky Cooper 
Kingscliff Instrumental Music Program 
Kingscliff Public School 
 
nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au  

The Canteen is urgently seeking volunteers 

for Friday’s. If you can spare a couple of 

hours on a Friday morning please contact 

the Office. 

The Premier's Reading Challenge (PRC)  
 

The Premier's Reading Challenge (PRC) closes this  
Friday 28th August 2020.  

All K-2 students are completing the PRC in Library  
lessons with Mrs Kershler.  

Years 3-6 have been taught how to record their books on 
the PRC Student Site and it is up to them to complete 
the challenge. Please encourage your Year 3-6 students to 
continue reading and log their books when they have  
finished.  

Visit https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/
studentExperience.html#/ 

 School Banking 
 
 
Deposit Books are to be handed to the 
office every Tuesday morning before 
9.30am.   
 
If you are interested in starting your child 
on the School Banking program, please 
see the School Office.  

 

New 
 Canteen 

mailto:nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/studentExperience.html#/
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/studentExperience.html#/
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THIS WEEK AROUND THE SCHOOL 

National Science Week 

    Beebots                           Robotics 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

Casuarina 

 


